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MPCA must enforce Minnesota's wild rice sulfate standard of 10 parts per million (ppm) under the
Clean Water Act and decisions of the Minnesota courts. MPCA has no discretion to continue to
delay or deny enforcement. The 10 ppm sulfate standard is the "effects threshold" for wild rice
impairment.

Both the Clean Water Act and Minnesota law prohibit degradation of water quality in Minnesota
lakes, streams, and wetlands. MPCA must not allow polluters to degrade high quality, low-sulfate
wild rice waters.

Peer-reviewed scientific evidence does not support allowing more sulfate when there is also a high
level of iron in sediments. Adding sulfate to waterbodies with high levels of iron coats wild rice
roots with iron sulfide and interferes with wild rice seed quality, production, and sustainability.

Before a "site-specific standard" can be considered for a new or expanding discharge to wild rice
waters, the proponent (discharger or MPCA) should have to prove based on at least 5 years of
independent research using site-specific wild rice seeds and sediment that the proposed sulfate
levels would not cause harm to wild rice beneficial use, including harm to wild rice abundance, seed
productivity, genetic diversity, and nutritional quality

Unless and until a "site-specific standard" has been formally approved as required under state law
and the Clean Water Act, the MPCA must apply the 10 ppm wild rice sulfate standard in setting and
enforcing permit limits and in preparing TMDL studies and implementation plans to restore wild
rice waters listed as impaired due to excessive sulfate. MPCA must neither delay or assume a less
stringent will at some point be approved.


